ORDINANCE COMMITTEE

April 20, 2023
MEMBERS ALSQO PRESENT
Chairman Skultety Mayor Barry Manager Hamell Ed Shoemaker
Alderman Dorchinecz Alderman Olive Assistant Fire Chief Rogers Amelia Shoemaker
Alderman Bryant Treasurer Miles Tim McArdle Corry Jankowski
Alderman Budd Fire Chief Adermann Crystal Nichols Valerie Vickers
HBO Goodall Luke Millan Cory Vickers
Superintendent Brune Layla Rodgers Dick Adams
Superintendent Mann Natalie Wyman

Chairman Skultety called the meeting to order at 6:00 P.M.

MABAS ORDINANCE
Fire Chicf Adermann addressed the need to update the MABAS Ordinance, which addresses the process of Mutual Aid.

Motion by Alderman Bryant and seconded by Alderman Budd to recommend to the City Council to direct the City
Attorney to prepare an Ordinance to adopt a new Mutual Aid Box Alarm System (MABAS) Agreement.
The motion carried (4-0).

LIVESTOCK ORDINANCE

HBO Goodall shared his concerns against adopting a poultry ordinance. He also provided information used by area cities
who allow pouliry. There was discussion amongst the Committee members and residents in attendance. Audience
members Valerie Vickers, Corry Jankowski, and Amelia Shoemaker stated their willingness to assist with establishing and
enforcing guidelines through a committee development. Chairman Skultety has requested information be forwarded to

him and he will organize a meeting with the group and HBO Goodall to develop a proposal to be presented at a future
meeting.

NO PARKING SOUTH SIDE OF 300 BLOCK OF EAST ESTHER

A request has been made for no parking on the South side of the 300 block of East Esther Street. Alderman Olive stated
the area is turning into a school pick up zone. He advised there are no sidewalks on the South side of the street and the
area is being torn up.

Motion by Alderman Bryant and seconded by Alderman Budd to recommend to the City Council to direct the City
Attorney to prepare an Ordinance to amend the City Code to place a No Parking sign on the South side of the 300 Block
of East Esther. The motion carried (4-0).

HBO UPDATES
HBO Goodall was present to report a recap of this year’s activity, highlighting many building permits, Ordinance
Violations, and updates regarding the Hathaway Homes, Sonic Restaurant, and the Methodist Church

Alderman Budd advised the City owned parking lot used by the Methodist Church during its construction will need to be
repaved and inquired as to whether ot not the church will be assisting with the cost. HBO Goodall will follow up with
Street Superintendent Mann and the church.

Alderman Dorchinecz requested HBO Goodall check on a junk car located on East Adams.

ANY OTHER MATTERS
Motion by Alderman Bryant and seconded by Alderman Dorchinecz to adjourn. The motion carried (4-0).

Meeting adjourned at 6:36 P.M.

Chris Skultety, Chairman
Ordinance Committee




